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Dear Editor: I attended the second annual Legacy of Love Festival at the Shepherd Hill Opry in

Samantha on April 18 and it was absolutely wonderful.

There were singers from Nashville who performed. Country and Americana singer and songwriter,
Jennifer Brantley performed. She opened for the highlight of the evening, which was a performance by
Nashville recording artist and outstanding songwriter, Allen Frizzell. A few attending got to sing a song
with Allen. Allen travels the country and abroad sharing his award winning Christian country music along
with his great testimony. Country music entertainer Donnie Lee Strickland also performed. There were
also several groups of local gospel singers and other performers as well. The Bama Cloggers performed.

All of these performances were outstanding.

There were all kinds of activities for the kids to do while the adults enjoyed the concert. The food was
great. They also had a great silent and live auction. These events are great family fun. I can’t say enough

about the great things that these concerts are doing for the community.

The benefits go to provide a community food pantry that provides support and assistance to needy
individuals and families in the Samantha and surrounding communities. Please take the time to look

them up on Facebook. It is Shepherd Hill Opry and The Little Closet- A Community Food Pantry.

There are some really great venues coming up very soon. Please take the time to attend one of these

enjoyable concerts.

Tusealisa Nows



